Great and Little Leighs Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held on Thursday 15th February 2024 19:45pm

Present:
Councillors
James Raven (Chair)




James Partridge (Vice-chair)




Jeff Thurlow

Also in attendance:

Debbie Carey (Clerk)

3 members of public
99
Apologies for Absence

Brenda Young, Gill Partridge, Steve Dowd, Kay Barker, Essex County Councillor Mike Steel

100
Consideration of January Minutes of 2024 meeting


Accepted as a true representation of last meeting


101 
Declarations of Interest

Debbies dad has quoted for the 3G kickboards

102
Public Forum – To receive any representations from the public, members or police

3 members of the public to present their plans regarding the planters – discussed and agreed to send the Clerk some costings 

103
Planning
103.1
24/00114/FUL 

Land East Of Mill Lane Great Leighs  

Construction of one new dwelling with carport and bin store. Associated landscaping

No Objections – support sustainable, eco builds
103.2
24/00152/LBC

The Thatched Cottage  Hornells Lane Little Leighs Chelmsford

Proposed one and a half storey side addition with single-storey rear and side glazed link to a listed building


No comment – outside the village boundary

104
Planning Results

Reference: 20/01955/S19/1 - Buildings At Wakerings Farm

Permitted
105
Essex County Council Correspondence

105.1
Published budget proposals for 2024/25 - council tax increase of 2.99%, plus the 2% adult social care precept to help bridge the national gap in areas such as children’s services, adult social care, and home-to-school transport – to be debated at Full Council on 13th February 2024
Awaiting debate outcome 

106
Chelmsford City Council Correspondence


The Chair attended a Budget meeting and the £7.5 mill budge deficit

Discussions again regarding the housing crisis in Chelmsford – a struggle to find permanent housing  so many families are in temporary accommodation  accommodation  

There is need for significant changes next year
107
General Correspondence
107.1
Any Street Food has contacted us regarding setting up in the park on a regular basis during summer months 

Needs to contact the Village Hall regarding using the car-park 

Also needs to be mindful of 3G parking and Village Hall activities 


Potentially a food festival at some point so they could partake

107.2
Say No to Pylon – posters and banners info sent through 

Discuss required amount and order

Agreed to order 2x Banners and 2x Posters to be placed at the entrance to the Village and up Cole Hill/Fuller Street
Contact organisers for leaflets – Clerk to liaise 

107.3
Informal consultation to extinguish Footpath 4 from Essex Highways – comment on the proposed changes – major stakeholders only at this stage


No issues as not a used footpath – no objections
108
Great Leighs Environment


Playing Field Matters

108.1
3G pitch – floodlight quotes - £1130+VAT to replace 2

£2850+VAT to replace all 8 


Awaiting another quote 

Received additional quote and similar price. Go ahead for Clerk to organise the replacement for 2 of the lights 
108.2
3G pitch kick boards – quote £2889 for treated scaffold boards or £2370 for other timber boards inc labour


Discussed the need for these and will review again in the Summer to monitor loss of the rubber pellets – July update

Discussed offers available for the 3G pitch during half term – discounted rate for the week
108.3
Some of the park equipment has been fixed – there will be other days when the park will be closed but we will inform everyone on Facebook


Post of FB – research other companies that can carry out maintenance and repairs 
108.4
Broken railing cost £180-200 + £46 for 1 post + labour cost = approx £650


Go ahead and order 

Highways and Footpaths

108.5   JCM have been clearing pathways along London Road and trees cut back

There have been complaints of the many potholes in and around the Village. The Chairman is constantly in contact with ECC as many have recently been filled which are now a problem again. Chasing contractors. 

Speed Watch


Nothing to report


This will return once the evenings/mornings are lighter

109
Clerks update
109.1 
Village notice board is up – plans for surrounding area – flowers 

109.2 
Bins have been removed from the site - Bin at the Bowl has been installed. Still waiting for a couple more to be replaced. 

109.3
GL sign erected on Friday 

109.4
3G pitch warranty – Maintenance Service


Annual charge £3132 paid in full for 600m2 (our pitch is 604m2)


Queried the warranty – sent over 8 yr for surface, 3 yr from Premier 


Discussed additional wage for the Booking Officer now the 3G pitch bookings are increasing - £150 per month to be added in March.
109.5
Waiting for new quotes for CCTV to include village hall system

110
Finance


Payments for approval of £4858.63 listed below

[image: image1.emf]D.Brillus General Bus Shelter 0 0 57

D.Brillus General Litter Pick 0 0 40

D.Brillus Hardplay area Booking Officer 0 0 150

Debbie Carey General Office Expenses 0 0 42.15

Debbie Carey General Clerk Salary 0 0 656.12

HM Revenue&Customs General Tax&NI 0 0 643.36

MT Electrical  General Floodlights 60 12 72

James Raven  General Booking system 55 11 66

Premier Sports Surfaces General 3G maintenance/service 2610 522 3132

4858.63


Closure

Date of next meeting: Thursday 21st March  
Signed……………………….Date……………………………………..

